[{ BASELINE

ENVIRONMENTAL CONSULTING

MEMORANDUM

Date: 2 March 2021 Job No.: 19307-00.02754
To: Piu Ghosh, Planning Manager, Community Development, City of Cupertino
From: Cem Atabek and Bruce Abelli-Amen, PG, CHg

Subject: Peer Review of Excavation Management Plan, Former Vallco Mall, Cupertino,
California

Baseline Environmental Consulting (Baseline) has performed a peer review of the Excavation
Management Plan (EMP) prepared by WSP USA, Inc. (WSP) on behalf of Vallco Property Owner,
LLC (Applicant) for the Former Vallco Mall located at 10123 North Wolfe Road in Cupertino,
California (Site), dated December 2020, Revised February 2021. Baseline provided comments
on previous versions of the EMP to the City of Cupertino in a Memorandum dated 28 January
2021, and an email dated 16 February 2021. Baseline’s only remaining comment is that
Appendix F of the EMP (DEVCON Construction Management Plan [CMP]), should be replaced
with a CMP that applies to the activities and areas addressed by the EMP. Following the
replacement of Appendix F of the EMP with an applicable CMP that has been reviewed and
approved by the City, Baseline’s comments will have been adequately addressed by the project
sponsor and their consultants, and we have no further comments regarding the EMP.
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